TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 8th June 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Karen Plumb

Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Apologies

PC Nigel Keates, Councillor Ruth Crompton , CCllr Paul White, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Chris Taylor, Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner
Also Present

PCSO Trish Thompson, New PSCO Sophie (New part time ASB patrol officer), Dawn
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 11th May 2015 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson reported that there have been several break ins on Wycoller car park.  There were 2 in May, but at the time of the meeting, PCSO Thompson reported that there had been 6 the previous weekend.  Concerns were raised that Lancashire County Council are starting a £1 charging scheme, but people are not getting any reassurance of safety for their vehicles.  It is patrolled on a regular basis, and it has been suggested that a camera is put up.  Cllr Dransfield to email LCC regarding this.  People have started parking in the centre of Wycoller, and PC Keates has spoken to Sarah Dornan, the new ranger, to see whether a new sign can be put up advising that it is residents parking only in Wycoller.

PSCO Thompson also reported that there had been a quad stolen to the value of £8000.  There is another data-tagging opportunity at the Recreation Ground on 9th June where over half of the cost is being paid by the Police.  This is fully booked, and there will be other dates available.

There have been 11 reports of anti-social behaviour – mostly neighbours falling out and reports of underage drinkers outside Penyards.

Cllr Robinson asked whether it would be possible to borrow some cones as the Trawden in Bloom team are working close to the edge of the road.  PCSO Thompson advised Cllr Robinson to contact Colne Town Hall

CCllr Paul White

Cllr Robinson has taken photo's of the depression in the road near to Cemetery House where Highways advised they could not find any issues.  Adele to scan the photo and send to the Highways team, and copy to CCllr White.

Adele to chase CCllr White for information on the road at Windy Arbour where it has sunk

Residents Issues
No resident’s present
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
The North West in Bloom judges will be visiting on 29th July 2015.  Cllr Robinson is hoping to book the Community Centre so that a display can be done to show the judges.  She will include information from Incredible Edible, Wycoller and the gardening club at school.  Adele to contact Mrs Nelson at school to ask her to put something together for this display.

As the person who used to cut the grass at the Peace Garden behind the church has moved away, there is currently nobody tending to this.  Adele to contact Steven Hounslow and ask that he includes this on his schedule, and the Parish Council will pay him for his time.

Cllr Robinson asked whether CNC Support would like to donate around £30 per year for the plants that are outside their premises, both in the container and on the land at the side.  Adele to write and ask.

Janis Tattersall has very kindly donated £60 towards plants.  Cllr Robinson to purchase some plants, and when they have been planted, take a photo to include in a thank you letter to be sent to Janis
07/2015
 
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Dransfield advised that documents for the last committee meeting hadn't been received.  Cllr Dransfield to contact Jane Watson and give contact details again
Allotments
John  of Cotton Tree Lane has taken plot 1A and returned the signed agreements.  Adele to send another copy for him to keep and the invoice.

Adele to write to the owner of 105 Cotton Tree Lane to advise that the access to plot 1B has, at some point, been blocked and that it will be re-opened in the near future as this is the only access to this plot.

Mr Barker of Sunnyfield Terrace currently rents 2 plots, including plot 1B.  As there is nothing growing on the plot, it was decided that this should be reclaimed by the Parish Council so that another tenant on the waiting list can be offered it.  Adele to write to Mr Barker and include a cheque for the amount paid for the plot for this year.

There was a discussion regarding the use of allotment plots for gardens.  As previously agreed, any plots currently used as gardens should be allowed to continue until the plot becomes vacant, then it has to be used as an allotment.  There was a discussion regarding the cost of this, but needs further consultation when more of the Councillors are at the meeting.

Mr Greenwood of Church Street has taken plot 12A, he has paid his rent and returned a copy of the tenancy agreement.  Adele to send another copy for his records.

Susan Coates has now paid her rent, but the agreement has not been returned.  Cllr Foulkes to obtain and forward to Adele

Plot 18A is to be split, and the tenant is happy about this.  There is potential for approximately 6 new plots
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Pendle Borough Council have advised that there is a briefing meeting on 29th June at Brierfield Community Centre to give further information regarding the transfer of services from Pendle Borough Council to Town and Parish Councils.  Cllr Dransfield will attend if necessary

Another email has been received from Philip Mousdale asking that the Clerk, chairman and another representative from the Parish Council can arrange a meeting with them at their offices to talk about individual Parish Councils.  As it is very difficult to get everyone together at the same time, it was suggested that Philip be invited to the next Parish Council meeting on 6th July.  Adele to advise and confirm whether Philip can attend.

Planter Sponsorship

All planter sponsorship has been paid except for Hannah Brown.  She has asked whether she could transfer this to her husbands business name.  Cllr Robinson to obtain cost from Textstyles and Adele will ascertain whether Hannah would like to do this.

Parking at Weavers Court
Adele received a phone call from Katrina Pickles from Pendle Borough Council who advised that Redrow Homes are willing to transfer the parking area at Weavers Court to the Parish Council for £0 cost.   They will pay their own costs, and the Parish Council will have to pay thiers too.  There will be no future maintenance payments made by Redrow.  Katrina has raised the query as to whether this land is rateable or not and will advise Adele.  The Parish Council would have to appoint a solicitor and Adele to ask whether Pendle Council would act on our behalf in this instance and advise whether any cost would be associated with this
Parish Matters

Cllr Hartley advised that parking at the new houses at Hollin Hall mill are again causing issues.  This time, it is the first set of terraces which are built just after the original car parking area.  Cars are parking on the road side and making it very difficult for vehicles to pass, and to turn up to the farm on the right hand side.

Planning Applications

Advice received that the demolition and erection of a new garage at Trawden Road has been approved
Advice received that the alterations for the new café at Ball grove have been approved

Case Number: 13/15/0212P
Proposal: Full: Variation of Condition: Remove Condition 16 of Planning Permission 13/03/0464P to allow the holiday let to be used as an independent dwelling.
Address: Far Wanless Farm Cottage Hollin Hall Trawden Colne BB8 8QE – the councillors have no issues with this proposal
08/2015
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Agenda for the Colne and district committee meeting received.  To be held on 4th June 2015 at Colne Town Hall

Electoral register alterations received

Time sheet from Steven Hounslow received.  27 hours complete

Information regarding the transfer of play areas and bus shelters to Parish Councils received from Philip Mousdale

Email received from Katrina Pickles regarding the purchase of the land opposite Weavers Court

Letter received advising that the judging for NWIB will be on 29th July 2015

Email received regarding the Planning and Compulsory Purchase act 2004 welcoming people to view the modification – database update required.  Adele to complete and return

Advice received that the Countryside access Forum has been postponed

Information received from Colne Town Council regarding the Neighbourhood Plan

Timesheet received from Steven Hounslow advising he has completed 28 hours for May.  £322 due

Posters for the Core Strategy received

Pendle Fairtrade Group is the Annual General Meeting on 8th June  The meeting will be held at Christ Church, Carr Road, Nelson, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
Shared Lives poster received

Stakeholder Briefing - Highway Works in Burnley & Pendle received from Simon Bucknell at LCC

Agenda received for the Development Management Committee on 27/5/15

Advice received of the Special Council and Annual Council to be held on 21st May, 2015

Finance
Bank transfer of £287.06 for Adele Waddington May pay
Bank transfer of £18.64 for Adele Waddington May expenses

Bank transfer of £322 to Steven Hounslow for May hours

Bank transfer of £23.00 to HMRC for April Tax
Bank transfer of £706.68 Gledstone Gardens
Meeting closed 9pm – next meeting 6th July 2015

Dates for future meetings
6th July

No meeting in August

7th September

5th October

2ndNovember

7th December
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